Annual Report 1999

By Niels-Henrik M. Hansen
The last year has been a really fine year for IFHOHYP. 1999 was a very busy year with a lot of activities and work in IFHOHYP.

During 1999 IFHOHYP had 3 major events – first we had the Annual General Meeting and a Conference in Denmark - secondly IFHOHYP had a language course in cooperation with the University of Durham in the summer. Last, but not least, IFHOHYP had a study session at the European Youth Centre in France with well over 30 participants.

 
The Annual General Meeting

The first activity in 1999 was the Annual General Meeting (AGM) in April in Copenhagen, Denmark. The Danish Organisation for Hard of Hearing Young People (HU) and several Danish hearings aids firms sponsored the AGM. This allowed IFHOHYP to let the participants participate for free in the AGM.

In connection with the AGM was there arranged a one day conference. The theme of the conference was hard of hearing people’s situation on the work market and strategies for obtaining employment. The two guest speakers presented different angles on the subject and afterwards there were plenty of questions and a lively discussion.

The AGM did also include a workshop session. Here the participants were organised in three groups. Each group worked with a particular subject – e.g. suggestions to improve the Constitution of IFHOHYP or how to fund international activities.

In all the AGM took four days – each day full of activities – also including social activities in the evening. There was e.g. held an international evening, there each participating country had the chance to show some food and drinks that was special for the country. The AGM had about 20 participants and was a success – thanks to the volunteers and the Danish Organisation for their work and financial support for this event!

Language Course in Durham

In late 1998 IFHOHYP did get a rather large grant from the European Union and this grant allowed IFHOHYP to arrange a special language course in England at the University of Durham in august 1999. The Course was arranged in cooperation with the University of Durham, which offered different technical aid to assist the hard of hearing participants in their afford to learn English.

Besides the opportunity to learn English the participants also had plenty of opportunity to learn to know each other better and to participate in different activities and enjoy the good times. The course was a success – but few people did attend it. There were, however, some participants from Belgium, which was a pleasant surprise, as IFHOHYP didn’t have any stable contacts with organisations or individuals in Belgium before.

The reason for the lack of participants in the course could be the fairly high prices of the course.

Study Session in Strasbourg

For the third time IFHOHYP held a study session at the Council of Europe’s Youth Centre in Strasbourg, France. The subject of the study session was: “How to cope with information”. This was discussed and debated during the weeklong course through a variety of different workshops, exercises, lectures and games. Almost 35 persons from over ten different countries participated in the session.

The Study Session was also an opportunity for IFHOHYP to introduce new member countries and new people to the hassles and possibilities of international work and it was very nice to have participation from Norway – a new country in IFHOHYP.

The benefits of having the study session will hopefully also show up in the coming years as it has done with previous sessions.

New web page in operation

In late autumn of 1999 the IFHOHYP web site was re-organized and moved to a new server and a new name – www.IFHOHYP.dk. The first version of the web site was placed in Holland and had a long complicated address – it was the intention to remedy this with the new location and structure the web page.

The web page is not final and is still in construction, but the page already contains essential information about IFHOHYP – our mission, our partners and other resources of relevance for hard of hearing people and organisations.

The newsletter was also published at the web page and there is a new resource-centre at the site – this is intended to cover vital areas of interest for hard of hearing people. There is still a lot of work, which has to be done at the web page – but this is really a never-ending work, as the site will have to be updated on a regular basis in the future.

The web page was (and still is) also seen as an important way to promote the existence of IFHOHYP and our work.

Other activities

During 1999 IFHOHYP has strengthened its relationship to IFHOH. IFHOH is in many cases the natural partner for IFHOHYP and the IFHOHYP board tries to attend the board meetings in IFHOH to keep the information flow between the two organisations going. IFHOHYP have also presented itself the members of IFHOH through an article in the IFHOH journal. It is the hope of the board that the good and strong relationship between the organisations will continue in the future.

IFHOHYP did also manage to send a delegate to the “World of Hearing” fair in Brussels. This has been important to show the existence of IFHOHYP for other partners and people in the industry.

The Newsletter was published 3 times in 1999 – and was also now published at the same time in the web page, so more people have the opportunity to read the newsletter.

Unfortunately there was again no summer camp in 1999. The last summer camp was held in Denmark in 1996, so there has gone rather long time since the last summer camp. The board beliefs that this is not beneficial for the organisation in the long term as the summer camp often is only link between IFHOHYP and the members of the national organisation who in turn pays the fees of IFHOHYP.

